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PARISH RETREAT 

March 8-10 
 
SASSE LUNCHEON 

March 8, 11:00 a.m. 
 
MENôS BREAKFAST 

March 9, 8:30 a.m. 
 
PASTORAL SUPPORT  

March 14, 9:30 a.m. 
 
VESTRY MEETING 

March 14, 7:00 p.m. 
 
ANNUAL DUTCH JAHNZ  
KITE FLYING DAY  

March 17, after 10:45 service 
 
PANTRY 

March 30, 8:00 a.m. 
 
GREAT VIGIL OF EASTER  

March 30, 8:00 p.m. 
 
EASTER SERVICES:  

March 31, 8:30 & 10:45 a.m. 
 
LENTEN SERVICES 

Every Wednesday in Lent: 
Stations of the Cross, noon 
Evening Prayer, 5:45 p.m. 

As we head into March, many of us have noticed the Spirit moving 
among us. One sign occurred on February 10 when Bishop Rob Wright 
visited our parish for the first time. He was impressed with the positive 
energy he found in our community. We were impressed with Bishop 
Wrightôs message to use Lent as a time to draw closer to God and 
participate in Godôs mission in the world. One of the most memorable 
parts of the bishopôs visit was when more than 40 people came forward 
after he invited people to reaffirm their faith. Here is what Bishop Wright 
prayed for those reaffirming their faith:  

ñMay the Holy Spirit, who has begun a good work in you, 
direct and uphold you in the service of Christ and his 
kingdom. Amen.ò 

In the months to come, it will be exciting to see how people carry out this 
reaffirmation of their faith in their daily lives and in our common 
ministry. For example, as we consider how to develop and expand our 
current outreach ministries, many of us will find new ways to serve 
ñChrist and his kingdomò in this vital area. 

Another sign that the Spirit is moving among us is the Womenôs Prayer 
Brunch that was held Saturday, February 23. More than 70 women 
signed up for the opportunity to ñEat, Pray, Breathe.ò The inspiration for 
the brunch was the prayer breakfast hosted by Beth-Sarah Wright before 
her husbandôs ordination in October. Beth Jones and Kathy Gibson 
attended this prayer breakfast and were so touched by it that they wanted 
to bring the idea back to our parish. This brunch is a beginningð and we 
know that good things happen when women gather to pray. 

As we continue our journey through Lent during March, let us all be open 
to the Spiritôs movement among us. Whether in traditional ways like 
praying the Stations of the Cross and attending our Lenten program, or 
in some new and unexpected way, let us pray, learn, and serve as the 
Spirit guides us toward the joy of Easter at the monthôs end. I am glad we 
are on the move together. 

Keith +  

Dove contribution       
deadline: March 22  

Preschool registration 
continues this month! 
Spread the word about 

our wonderful          
preschool!  
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Pantry Angels  

For February, 150 clients were served. Pantry an-
gels for the month were: Kirk Wintersteen, Jenny 
Zavoritz, Liz Tanner, Bill Taylor, Lexie, Ian & 
Charlie Jennings, Pat & Harold Gill, Ro Wood-
head. Many thanks to all! 

 

 

 

 

 

Pantry volunteers are always needed. Please con-
sider giving your time and energy to this im-
portant ministry!  

- Ro Woodhead 

 

Weekly Lenten Series  

Holy Spiritôs Lenten Series continues again this 
year. Join us for Evening Prayer at 5:45 p.m. every 
Wednesday in Lent (Feb. 20ðMarch 20), followed 
by dinner and a program for all ages. 

Preschool Registration for Fall 2013  

Share the news with your friends and neighbors! 
We have openings and are continuing to register 
children for the fall 2013 session! We offer a small, 
faith -based, confidence-building program. Please 
check out our website for information on our pro-
gram. The best way to learn about a preschool is to 
VISIT! Please call and plan a visit to come and 
learn about our preschool program. For questions 
or information, please feel free to contact me by 
phone at 678-372-0778 (preschool) or 678-232-
8239 (cell) or e-mail . 

- Julie Wilson  

Above, students in the three-year -old preschool class 
recite the Pledge of Allegiance during a flag ceremony 

on Feb. 21, while children in the four -year -old class 
work on their math skills, below.  

ECOHS children  
enjoy the first     

Lenten program!  

http://www.ecohspreschool.org
mailto:julie.wilson@ecohspreschool.org
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What do laughter, great food, chatter, music and prayer have in common? All were present at the Ladiesô 

Prayer Brunch held on Saturday, February 23.  

Seventy people gathered to make time and space for prayer and fellowship as we sang Godôs praise, all the 

while accompanied by the beautiful sounds of Loretta Marksô harp. Deacon Nadine encouraged the group to 

take a few moments to breathe deeply and notice our breath. She reminded us that God gave us breath, and 

that He is always just as close as our breath. She then led prayers from the Prayer Book.  

A poem, ñWho are we as Christian Women?ò written by Beth-Sarah Wright, was read by Meg Davenport. The 

poem movingly speaks of the many roles women play in the life of the church and life in general. After the 

brunch, each attendee was given a copy of the poem to take home.  

The food was wonderfully prepared and beautifully presented by Cheryl Howell. Cheryl and her husband, Ste-

ve, worked diligently in the early morning hours to ensure the food was ready by 9:30 a.m. Thank you, Cheryl 

and Steve, for all your hard work. It was Upper Crust Catering delicious!  

Special thanks to our Hospitality CommitteeðSharon, Hollie and Hallyðfor the lovely décor of roses and yel-

low tablecloths and innovative room set up. Thanks, also, to Barry Jones and Dan Krogh, who were wonders 

in the kitchen and helped serve. Thanks and gratitude to Pastoral Support, who voted to use this yearôs budget 

to sponsor the event, and to Father Keith who gave us his blessings and trust.  

Before the brunch was over, many were discussing the possibilities of future activities. It is exciting to antici-

pate what may come next for us as Holy Spirit women. If you have ideas and feedback, we would love to hear 

from you. To contact us, you may e-mail Joanie Anderton. 

So, what did 70 women of all walks and ages share at the Prayer Brunch?  

Pure JOY!  

- Kathy Gibson, Nadine Pope, Joanie Anderton & Beth Jones 

mailto:banderton@bellsouth.net
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The music ministry at ECOHS is staying busy. The Adult, Youth, and St. Luke Choirs helped lead music for 
the bishopôs visit on Sunday, February 10. They all did a GREAT job leading music for the service. The St. 
Cecilia Choir (age 4 ï 1st grade) will be singing on Sunday, March 3 at the 10:45 service. The Adult Choir 
leads us each week at the 10:45 service with hymns, chanting of the Psalm and weekly Offertory anthems. 
Thanks to all of our choral musicians for their leadership in our weekly (and additional) services.     

Donôt forget to visit the music portion of the churchôs website to find information about the music ministry of 
ECOHS. You can also hear the service music we are using. MP3s have been added to the website to give 
everyone an opportunity to learn the music used in the service each week. 

Weekly choir schedules for September - May:  
 

St. Cecilia (age 4 - 1st  grade) and St. Luke (2 nd  - 5th  grade) Choirs �± Wednesdays at 5:00 p.m.  
Adult Choir �± Wednesdays at 7:30 p.m.  

Youth Choir (6 th  - 12th  grade) �± Sundays at 12:00 p.m.  
 

If you are interested in joining the music ministry, please contact Jeff Daniel on Sunday mornings or via e-
mail.  

Remembrances, Prayers and Celebrations  

PRAYERS:  Holy Spirit Parishioners: Julie C. Anderson, Lauren Anderson, Kendle Baggarly, Bill & Betty 
Bartow, Liz Bauer, Jan Cahoon, Gale Clarida, Bruce Cross, Benjamin Darke, Harold Gill, Norm & 
Marilyn Goeltz, Robbie Goleman, Mona Good, Cameron Howell, Jeanie Lipscomb, Sarah Lipscomb, 
Fr. Keith Oglesby, Chris Prianti, The Rodgers family, Carmen Smith, Harry Stine, C.J. Versteeg,   
Elizabeth Wargo  

 Friends & Family: Glenn Beebe, Carmen Bilbrey, Jean Bready, Carter & Lisa Bullard, Michael 
Bullard, Sandra Butler, Robert Chamberlain, Finley Cline, Sean Connery, Lee & Gloria Davies, Danny 
Domai, Jean Eddy, Joanne Ellis, Libby Etheridge, Fred Farris, Kevin Fuller, Patty Fusaro, Janet  
Geuter, Helen Gill, Amy Grisham, Michael Halatyn, Heather Hampton, Sister Philomena Healy,   
Lavon Howell, Jeff Joyner, Bob Killcreas, Eleanor Kukarola, Bill Landel, Joyce Legg, Conner   
McClelland, Brent McCormick, Emerson McDonnell, Jimmie & Betty McIntyre, Faye Mistrey, Joni 
Mitchell, Anne Moroz, Billie Murphy, Caroline Newell, Janet Pollman, Wanda Price, Rick Reagan, 
Sandy Reece, Lynsey Ritsema, Sue Rint, Anne Sorenson, Kelly Starling, Taylor Suggs, Betsy Tanner, 
Joseph Velardi & family, Karl Weinseister family, Richard & Frances Wintersteen, Hadley Yates, 
Keaton Yingling, Scott Younkins 

DEATHS:  Bill Godbey, Chris Dannelly 

BIRTHDAYS:  Pat Gill, Sarah Lipscomb, Elizabeth Wargo, Barbie Rodgers, Pat Markey, Jaden Ahadzi, Midge 
Printz, Rusty Jackson, Steve Comer, Gloria Sylvester, Gigi Comer, Greg Plank, Norm Goeltz, David 
Jennings, Fran Pickering, Datie Younkins, Brynna Parrish, Melissa Roehm, Putnam Smith, Aaron 
Bohan, Jan Cahoon, Kathy Mello, Chris Collins, Justin Jackson, Megan Twilley, Meredith Wargo, Liz 
Bauer, Sierra Ferrell, Owen Taylor 

EXPECTANT 
PARENTS:  

Matt & Shannon David  

ARMED   
FORCES:  

We pray for Gregg Starr, stationed in Afghanistan, and all who serve our nation in the armed forces, 
both at home and abroad. 


